
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

 

03/19/2024 
 

Mark Berman, City Attorney 

 
John Sfiropoulos, City Engineer

SUBJECT:     Request for Resolution- Change Order for A1A Undergrounding Phase 2 

  Ordinance No. 2022-18 
 

 

Background: 

 

FPL’s hardening project overlapped with the City’s overhead to undergrounding conversion project, and as a result we 

had to adapt to keep the overall intent of the aesthetics.  In order to have two (2) existing concrete poles removed from the 

intersection of A1A and NE 16th St, a redesign through FPL is required along with new FPL ground mounted equipment 

to be in installed by Burkhardt Construction.   

 

The cost for this change order is $352,708.56 and represents 6 % of the overall undergrounding contract.  Enclosed please 

find change order, contractor’s back-up, and design plans. 

 

Thank you 

 

 


